
SNIPPET
N E W S L E T T E R

H.E. SHEIKHNUR MOHAMED HASSAN, AMBASSADOR OF SOMALIA 
TO PAKISTAN VISITED THE UNIVERSITY OF FAISALABAD ON APRIL 30, 2025.  

APRIL, 2025

Ambassador of Somalia Visits TUF Strengthening  Academic Ties,
His Excellency was accompanied by Ms Asma Haghi and Ms Sarah 
Mohamed from the Somalian Embassy.The University’s Vice Chairman 
of the Board of Governors, Dr Muhammad Hamza Amin, Rector 
Prof Dr Aman Ullah Malik, along with Deans and department heads 
participated in a meeting with the distinguished delegation.

During the meeting, discussions were held on strengthening 
educational exchanges and exploring avenues for collaboration in 
research and higher education between Pakistan and Somalia.  TUF’s 
Head of International Programs, Mr Hanan Iftikhar, presented detailed 
information to the delegation about the Madina Foundation’s various 
initiatives, including The University of Faisalabad, University Medical & 
Dental College, Madinah Teaching Hospital, and other welfare projects 
under the Madinah Foundation.

H.E Sheikhnur Mohamed Hassan emphasized the long-standing, deep 
trade relations between Pakistan and Somalia, adding that both 
countries, as brotherly Islamic nations, aim to enhance their 
educational collaboration. He mentioned that over 700 Somali 
students are currently studying in various universities across Pakistan. 
The Ambassador also invited the University’s faculty members, 
particularly those from the Information Technology department, to visit 
Somalin universities to provide Somalian students with learning 
opportunities.
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Dr Muhammad Hamza Amin, in his address, 
thanked the visiting delegation and stated that 
TUF has built an international reputation for 
academic excellence, and students from diverse 
countries are currently enrolled in TUF. He 
appreciated the ambassador's interest and 
support in promoting bilateral academic 
collaboration.  Dr Hamza announced scholarships 
for 100 talented Somali students. Under this 
initiative, the University will provide free education 
and hostel facilities for students in programs such 
as Information Technology, Allied Health 
Sciences, Pharmaceutical Sciences, 
Management Studies, and Social Sciences.

The Somalin Ambassador expressed his gratitude to 
the University management for this gesture. Rector 
Prof Dr Aman Ullah Malik stated that students from 
Palestine and Iraq are receiving free education through 
the Madinah Foundation’s scholarship program, and 
similarly, the University will provide free education to 
Somali students as well.

Deans of various University faculties, including Prof Dr 
Majid Hussain, Prof Dr Matloob Ahmed, Prof Dr 
Muhammad Ashfaq, Prof Dr Tahira Iqbal, and Prof Dr 
Saba Tariq, shared detailed information with the 
delegation about undergraduate and postgraduate 
programs available at the University.

Somalian Ambassador also visited the University’s 
various departments, laboratories, and libraries, 
which he described as being of international 
standard. He further toured the Madinah Teaching 
Hospital, where Medical Superintendent Dr 
Mushtaq Ahmad Dilshad guided the visit. During the 
visit, he interacted with patients in various 
departments, presenting them with flowers. The 
Ambassador appreciated the hospital’s modern 
infrastructure and state-of-the-art healthcare 
facilities and expressed a keen interest in arranging 
internships and training for Somalian medical 
students at the hospital.

Dr Muhammad Hamza Amin presented the 
honorary shield of the University to the 
Ambassador. To mark the visit, the Somali 
Ambassador planted a commemorative tree in the 
University’s lawn.
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Symposium on 

University Medical and Dental College, Faisalabad, in collaboration with the 
Pakistan Society for the Study of Liver Diseases (PSSLD), successfully 

organized the Spring Symposium 2025, focusing on "Liver Diseases in 
Pregnancy: Challenges & Advances."

Chaired by Dr Shahid Rasool, Head, Gastroenterology Department, MTH, the 
symposium provided a comprehensive overview of the global impact of liver diseases 
during pregnancy, simplified approaches to the diagnosis and treatment of Chronic 
Hepatitis B (CHB) and Chronic Hepatitis C (CHC) in expectant mothers, and detailed 
discussions on managing liver diseases from conception to delivery. More than 150 
Gynecologists female doctors from all over the Punjab attended this symposium.

Prof Dr Muhammad Saleh, President, Pakistan Society for the Study of Liver 
Diseases, Prof Dr Wasim Jafri, Former Chairman, Department of Pharmacy, Agha 
Khan University, Karachi, Prof Dr Syed Hamid, Chairman, Department of 
Pharmacy, Agha Khan University, Karachi, Dr Qazi Masroor, Former Chairman, 
Department of Pharmacy, Bahawalpur Medical College, and other experts while 
addressing in the symposium, emphasized the importance of early detection, 
multidisciplinary care, and ongoing research in improving maternal and fetal 
outcomes. The mega event also served as a platform for knowledge 
exchange among participants, aligning with global efforts to advance 
maternal healthcare.

   Liver Diseases
       in Pregnancy Challenges 

      & Advances
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TUF National Business School with the collective 
efforts of students of BS International Relations 
conducted an insightful seminar titled “New World 
Order and Pakistan After Trump’s Elections,” 
featuring the distinguished speaker Mr Amir Ayaz, 
Deputy Director of the United Nations Organization 
in Japan. The event drew significant interest from 
students and faculty, offering a compelling 
exploration of international relations, diplomacy, and 
sustainable development in the evolving global 
landscape.

A key highlight of the session was Mr Ayaz’s 
perspective on Japan’s contributions to peacekeeping, 
disaster relief, and humanitarian efforts, which served 
as a model for responsible global citizenship. He 
encouraged students to embrace a global mindset and 
seek opportunities where they can make meaningful 
contributions at both local and international levels. 

Mr Ayaz, drawing from his extensive experience with 
the United Nations, provided an in depth analysis of 
global power dynamics, the shifting geopolitical 
order, and the implications for Pakistan in the post 
Trump era. He emphasized the critical role of 
multilateral cooperation in addressing urgent global 
challenges such as climate change, poverty, and 
international security.

The seminar also featured a dynamic Q&A segment, 
allowing students to interact directly with Mr Ayaz. The 
discussion covered a range of topics including career 
opportunities in international organizations, the skills 
required for global governance, and the significance of 
international relations in today’s interconnected world. 
This event underscores The University of Faisalabad’s 
commitment to fostering global awareness, critical 
thinking, and leadership skills among studentsaligned 
with the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs), 
particularly SDG 4 (Quality Education), SDG 16 
(Peace, Justice, and Strong Institutions), and SDG 17 
(Partnerships for the Goals).  

Seminar on “New World Order &
Pakistan After Trump’s Elections” 
Inspired Global Thinking at TUF   
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First-year students of BDS received 
a warm welcome at the White Coat 
Ceremony at UMDC. After donning 
their new white coats, presented by 
senior students, they recited the 
Oath pledging allegiance to their 
profession, their companions, and 
seniors and urged them to prioritize 
their duties towards their patients. 
During the orientation program held 
in Ali Auditorium, Prof Dr Arsalan 
Wahid, Vice Principal, Dental 
College (UMDC) gave a brief 
introduction to dental college, its 
academic facilities, and 
achievements. He also told about 
ISO Certified 650 bedded tertiary 
care charitable Madinah Teaching 
Hospital, affiliated with UMDC.

Prof Dr Aman Aman Ullah Malik, 
Rector in his address briefed the 
students about TUF, UMDC, MTH, 
and other welfare projects running 
under the auspices of Madinah 
Foundation. The ceremony 
concluded with remarks from Prof 
Dr Aamir Ali Choudhry, Head of the 
Ophthalmology Department at 
MTH, who highlighted the 
responsibilities that come with the 
white coat. 

CEREMONY FOR 

UMDC Marks New Beginnings with 

18th
BDS Batch    
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“Raaz-e-Sukhan” 
Launched at TUF:Grandson of Allama Iqbal 
Inspired Students and Scholars with Literary Legacy 

The University of Faisalabad had the distinct honor 
of hosting Mr Azad Iqbal, the esteemed grandson of 
Allama Muhammad Iqbal (R.A), for a special literary 
event celebrating his latest book, “Raaz-e-Sukhan.” 
The gathering brought together scholars, faculty, 
and students in a deeply enriching exploration of the 
profound themes expressed in Mr Iqbal’s poetry and 
publications. The event was presided over by Mr 
Zafar Ali Chaudhry, Vice Chancellor of Faisalabad 
Medical University.

Dr Muhammad Irfan from Faisalabad International 
Hospital graced the occasion as Chief Guest, while 
Mr Abdul Sattar Naeem, Director of the Iqbal Chair at 
Riphah International University, joined as Guest of 
Honor. Insightful speeches and analytical 
presentations by Dr Riaz Majeed, Prof Muhammad 
Tahir Siddiqui, Mehr Abdul Rauf, Khadija Irfan, and 
other literary voices added further intellectual depth to 
the session. Their reflections honored not only Mr 
Azad Iqbal’s work but also the enduring legacy of 
Allama Iqbal’s thoughts.
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The Placement Bureau in collaboration with the State 
Bank of Pakistan (SBP), Faisalabad, organized a 
dynamic workshop on Pakistan Financial Literacy as 
part of a nationwide awareness initiative. The event 
aimed to educate students on the importance of 
sound financial practices and foster a culture of 
financial independence. 

During the engaging and interactive session, officials 
from SBP delivered insightful presentations covering 
core financial concepts such as saving, budgeting, 
and the efficient use of banking services. The session 
emphasized how these practices can contribute to 
long-term financial stability and informed 
decision-making, particularly important for students 
preparing to step into professional careers. 

The workshop was tailored to empower students, 
especially those pursuing careers in healthcare, with 
practical knowledge to manage their finances 
responsibly, aligning with SBP’s mission to promote 
financial inclusion and economic literacy across all 
segments of society.

The University of Faisalabad extends heartfelt thanks 
to the State Bank of Pakistan, Faisalabad, for their 
invaluable contribution in equipping our students with 
essential life skills that will serve them well beyond 
the classroom.

This initiative supports the United Nations 
Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs), particularly 
SDG 4 (Quality Education) and SDG 8 (Decent Work 
and Economic Growth), by promoting lifelong 
learning and equipping youth with knowledge to 
achieve economic empowerment

Financial Literacy Workshop in Collaboration 
with State Bank of Pakistan 
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Workshop in collaboration with

National Financial Literacy Program (NFLP) 

The National Business School, in collaboration with the State Bank of Pakistan’s National Financial Literacy 
Program (NFLP), successfully conducted a comprehensive Financial Literacy Workshop aimed at enhancing 
financial awareness among faculty and students. This impactful initiative aligns with ongoing efforts to 
promote essential financial knowledge across educational institutions and the broader community. The 
workshop featured expert-led sessions that focused on empowering participants with practical financial skills 
to make informed decisions in their personal and professional lives.  

This initiative not only supported financial inclusion but also contributed to the development of a financially 
informed academic community. The session was highly appreciated by participants, who found the content 
insightful and directly applicable to their daily lives.   

Practical tips and smart strategies to help participants grow their wealth responsibly.

Saving & Investing:

Effective techniques to manage personal finances and maintain a balanced budget.

Saving & Budgeting:

  Guidance on the safe and efficient use of digital financial tools and services.
Banking & Digital Payments:

Awareness about common financial frauds and how to protect 
oneself from potential scams.

Financial Safety & Fraud Prevention:
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Recruitment Meets Innovation MCB Bank’s 
Career Awareness Drive at TUF

Meeting on Programs Review for 
Effectiveness and Enhancement (PREE)   

Placement Bureau in collaboration with MCB Bank, 
organized a dynamic Recruitment and Awareness 
Session exclusively for final-year students of 
Management Sciences and Computer Sciences. The 
event aimed to bridge the gap between academic 
learning and industry expectations, offering students a 
firsthand look into the professional world of banking 
and fintech.

The Quality Enhancement Cell at TUF conducted a significant meeting in the presence of the worthy rector to 
discuss the Program Review for Effectiveness and Enhancement (PREE). The session served as a platform for 
evaluating academic programs with a focus on continuous quality improvement and institutional excellence.

This initiative reflects MCB Bank’s commitment to 
nurturing future professionals and fostering 
meaningful connections between academia and 
industry. By providing real-world exposure and expert 
guidance, the session significantly contributed to 
students’ understanding of potential career paths in 
the banking and fintech sectors  

This session aligns with the Sustainable Development 
Goals (SDGs), particularly SDG 4 (Quality Education) 
and SDG 8 (Decent Work and Economic Growth), by 
equipping students with the knowledge and tools 
necessary to thrive in competitive professional 
environments

During the session, MCB Bank representatives 
introduced students to the bank’s corporate culture, 
career opportunities, and digital innovation initiatives, 
highlighting the evolving landscape of the financial 
sector. The session also featured an engaging Q&A 
segment, enabling students to interact directly with 
industry professionals. Participants gained valuable 
insights into application procedures, career planning, 
and interview preparation, making the session both 
informative and empowering.
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TUF Showcased Innovation
and Technology at Pintech 
Expo-2025  

During the meeting, the program team presented the 
Self-Assessment Report (SAR), outlining key findings, 
achievements, and actionable recommendations. The detailed 
report provided insights into the strengths of current academic 
programs while also identifying areas for strategic enhancement.

During the meeting, the program team presented the 
Self-Assessment Report (SAR), outlining key findings, 
achievements, and actionable recommendations. The detailed 
report provided insights into the strengths of current academic 
programs while also identifying areas for strategic enhancement.

The Department of Optometry from The University of Faisalabad 
participated in PinTECH Expo 2025, an esteemed platform 
showcasing innovation and technological advancements across 
higher education institutions. The event brought together 618 
projects from 47 universities and 18 colleges, offering substantial 
awards of Rs. 500,000 for winners and Rs. 200,000 for runner-ups.  

Representing TUF, the Department of Optometry presented two 
distinguished projects: Vision Pro Glasses, supervised by Dr Nimra 
Gul, Assistant Professor, and Tea Tree Tonic, supervised by Dr 
Maryam Jabbar, Lecturer. Both projects demonstrated the 
department’s commitment to addressing real-world challenges 
through research-driven innovation.

The outstanding performance of the students was achieved under 
the expert guidance of Prof Dr Majid Hussain, Dean, Faculty of 
Information and Technology, whose mentorship ensured a strong 
and professional representation of the University. Out of 23 projects 
shortlisted from TUF, the contributions from the Department of 
Optometry were particularly commended for their originality and 
practical relevance. 

Booths set up by TUFIANS received special attention from 
distinguished guests, including Mr Muhammad Ajmal Khan, 
Parliamentary Secretary for Higher Education and Mr Jawad Amir 
Malik, Deputy Director, Punjab Higher Education Commission 
(PHEC). Both dignitaries expressed their appreciation for the 
innovative efforts of the students and commended The University of 
Faisalabad’s role in the development of research and excellence in 
education.  
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Hands-On Retinoscopy Workshop 
Empowered Future Optometrists at TUF  
The Department of Optometry organized a Hands-On 
Workshop on Retinoscopy, supervised by Ms Fatima 
Yousaf and Ms Nimra Naseer. This practical session 
offered BS Optometry 4th and 6th semester students 
expert-led training in identifying refractive errors and 
mastering the clinical techniques of retinoscopy.

The workshop was further enriched by the presence 
of distinguished guests, Ms Iqra Khalil (Senior 
Optometrist at Aziz Fatima Hospital) and Ms Saira 
(Junior Optometrist at Aziz Fatima Hospital), whose 
valuable insights and encouragement motivated the 
participants.

Blending theory with clinical practice, the workshop 
provided an exceptional learning experience, 
enhancing the students' confidence and competence 
in essential optometric skills.  
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In an effort to raise awareness and solidarity with the people of Palestine, The Law and Mooting Society at The 
University of Faisalabad, in collaboration with the Department of Dermal Sciences, organized an impactful 
interactive session titled "Meet the Palestine." Distinguished guest speakers included Dr Sameer Saeed, a 
renowned researcher and specialist in Al-Quds affairs, and Dr Muhammad Gunes, Director of Projects and 
International Relations at the Sufar Al-Hikma Foundation. Both speakers offered invaluable insights into the 
deep-rooted importance of Palestinian land for the Muslim Ummah and provided a detailed overview of the 
ongoing humanitarian crisis in Gaza.The event was a powerful platform for dialogue, allowing attendees to 
better understand the situation and further connect with the cause of Palestine.  

Interactive Session to Raise Awareness 
& Solidarity with Palestinians 
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National Business School hosted an insightful international lecture by Prof Dr Logaiswari Indiran, Adjunct Faculty, 
on the emerging domain of Green Financing. The session significantly enhanced students’ understanding of how 
innovative financial strategies can address global environmental challenges. Prof Indiran encouraged students to 
explore this dynamic field as a means to contribute to sustainable development. The lecture effectively 
demonstrated green finance as a vital instrument in building a resilient and eco-conscious future.

NBS successfully organized another international lecture 
delivered by Prof Dr Logaiswari Indiran on Business Financial 
Leverage. The session explored the strategic use of leverage in 
financial planning and business growth, offering real-world 
examples that connected academic concepts with practical 
application. Students gained valuable knowledge about risk 
management and financial structuring in corporate contexts. 

As part of the international lecture series, experts Dr Amar Razzaq 
and Prof Zhou Devi conducted a thought-provoking session 
highlighting the future of E-Commerce and avenues of Sino-Pak 
collaboration. The discussion emphasized the importance of 
global academic partnerships and industry-academic integration in 
preparing graduates to meet international business demands. The 
session enriched students' global outlook and sparked 
curiosity-driven engagement.  

Bridging Academia 
with Global Practice

NBS International 
Lecture Series: 

Exploring Green Finance for Sustainable Development

Designing Global Supply Chain Networks

E-Commerce and Sino-Pak Collaboration

Business Financial Leverage: Types and Applications

We were honored to welcome Prof Dr Diana Chalil, 
esteemed International Adjunct Faculty, for a 
compelling lecture on "Designing Global Supply Chain 
Networks". Her expertise provided students with deep 
insights into international supply chain strategies, 
logistics challenges, and the need for sustainable 
practices in global commerce. The interactive session 
inspired students to think critically about global 
interdependencies in supply chain design.
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TUF Law & Mooting Society, under the 
supervision of Prof Dr Sami-Ur-Rahman, 
Dean, Faculty of Law, organized a 
seminar on Gaza's crisis. Mr Mushtaq 
Ahmad Khan, Member the Senate 
Pakistan as the chief guest, addressed 
the humanitarian situation, violations of 
international law, and the vital role of 
youth in advocating for justice. 

He emphasized using social media for 
protest, boycotting Israeli products, and 
donating to Gaza. Senator Khan urged 
students to act as ambassadors for Gaza 
and Al-Quds, spreading awareness and 
support. The seminar highlighted the 
responsibility to stand in solidarity with the 
Palestinian cause and take meaningful 
action to prevent further injustice.   

Mr Mushtaq Ahmad Khan, 
Member the Senate of Pakistan Visited TUF

Seminar on Gaza Crisis and the Role of 
Youth in Advocating for Justice  

UMDC Marked World Malaria Day 2025 
with an Awareness Seminar on

 Prevention & Control

Malaria remains a challenge with 263 million cases and 597,000 deaths globally in 2023 alone. The Department 
of Community Medicine, UMDC, commemorated World Malaria Day 2025 with an impactful seminar that united 
students, faculty, and public health experts in a shared mission: to raise awareness, spark innovation, and 
strengthen community action against malaria. Dr Nosheen Safdar, Technical Officer at WHO Regional Office for 
Africa joined us virtually from Congo Brazzaville, a prominent figure in public health, provided discussions on 
“Malaria – An Ancient Scourge”. Dr Azmat Abbas, District Health Officer (Preventive Services), DHA Faisalabad, 
detailed the field-level efforts being carried out in the region to control malaria.  Adding to the academic richness, 
UMDC students delivered an excellent presentation on the Parasitology and Clinical Workup of Malaria, 
underlining the importance of early diagnosis, clinical vigilance, and timely treatment in saving lives and 
preventing complications such as cerebral malaria.   
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The "Hands-On Mulligan's Approach for Extremities 
Mobilization" workshop, led by Dr Atif Dustgir; PT 
Associate Professor, Multan College of Physical 
Therapy, Multan Medical & Dental College provided 
an invaluable learning experience for healthcare 
professionals seeking to enhance their expertise in 
the field of musculoskeletal care.

This immersive workshop focused on the practical 
application of Mulligan’s techniques, a well-regarded 
method for extremities mobilization that promotes 
effective treatment for joint dysfunction. Throughout 
the session, attendees were guided through a series 
of hands-on exercises, allowing them to directly apply 
the techniques under Dr Dustgir’s expert supervision

The workshop not only enhanced participants' 
technical skills but also empowered them to 
implement these approaches in real-world clinical 
settings to improve patient outcomes.
By the end of the session, participants gained a deep 
understanding of Mulligan’s principles and were 
equipped with the practical tools needed to excel in 
extremities care.

This session stood as an essential opportunity for 
professionals to expand their skill set, enhance their 
treatment efficacy, and stay ahead in the 
ever-evolving field of medical rehabilitation.

Hands-On Mulligan's Approach 
for Extremities Mobilization: 
A Comprehensive Workshop 
by Dr Atif Dustgir
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The Department of English Language and Literature, TUF organized an insightful seminar 
titled “Navigating the Research Maze: A Guide to Methodological Choices.” Keynote 
speaker Dr. Katsiaryna Hurbik enhanced the participants’ understanding of research 
paradigms and methodological frameworks, offering valuable guidance on the complex 
decision-making processes that shape academic research.

Through expert insights and interactive discussions, the session equipped aspiring scholars 
with the analytical tools necessary to approach research methodology with greater 
confidence and clarity. This event marked a significant step in strengthening the academic 
and research capabilities of TUF’s students and faculty.  

Across its all campuses, TUF organized a series of impactful 
seminars and awareness walks aimed at promoting ethical values and 
Islamic teachings in shaping the character of students.

The Department of Islamic Studies organized a seminar titled “Ethical 
Requirements for the Implementation of Islamic Ethics in the 
Construction of Students' Character.” Prof Dr Amanullah Malik, 
Rector, TUF delivered the keynote address, highlighting the purpose 
of life, truthfulness, and the importance of integrating education with 
the fear of Allah. Guest speakers Dr Rukhsana Baloch, Dean Faculty 
of Language and Humanities at GC Women University, Faisalabad, 
shared valuable insights on the role of language, literature, and 
education in nurturing ethical behavior. 

Dr Nabeela Rasheed, Clinical Psychologist, TUF, 
addressed the psychological aspects of ethical values, 
shedding light on how ethical decision-making impacts 
mental well-being and interpersonal relationships. Mr 
Sharjeel Yousaf, Lecturer, National Business School 
shared practical strategies for embedding Islamic 
ethics into student life.  

Prof Dr Matloob Ahmad, Dean Faculty of Arts and 
Social Sciences, eloquently discussed the strong 
relationship between Islam and moral values, 
emphasizing how the teachings of Islam provide a 
complete code of ethics that can guide individuals 
towards a just and meaningful life.

TUF Highlighted the Importance of
Ethical and Islamic Values Through
Seminars, Awareness Walks, and 
THQ Projects Showcase

“Navigating the Research Maze
 A Guide to Methodological Choices.”  
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TUF’s Rehabilitation Society 
was Teamed Up with 
Rescue 1122 for 

Life
Saving 
BLS Training Session 
Shaping tomorrow’s healthcare 
leaders, the Rehabilitation Society in 
collaboration with Rescue 1122 
organized a Basic Life Support 
(BLS) Workshop. Mr Zafar Iqbal, 
District Emergency Officer 
(DEO) Rescue 1122, 
Faisalabad, graced the 
event as the distinguished 
guest speaker. Under his 
guidance and with the expertise 
of the Rescue 1122 team, 
2nd-semester students from the 
Department of Rehabilitation 
Sciences received practical, hands-on 
training in emergency response 
techniques and life-saving skills. 
Participants gained critical experience in 
handling real-life emergencies, enhancing 
their confidence and readiness to respond in 
urgent medical situations. 
This initiative reflects TUF’s ongoing commitment 
to empowering future rehabilitation professionals 
with the knowledge and skills necessary to make a 
meaningful impact in healthcare and community service.  
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The selection process involved a 
comprehensive interview round for key 
leadership roles including President and 
General Secretary across all societies and 
clubs. The judging panel, comprising senior 
conveners of the Election Committee and 
esteemed faculty advisors, ensured 
transparency and fairness in the process.   
Held under the meticulous supervision of the 
CCA Office, the elections aimed to cultivate 
leadership, encourage teamwork, and deepen 
students’ understanding of the democratic 
electoral process and its ability to promote 
positivity

TUF Center for Collective Activities successfully 
conducted the Student Cabinet Elections 2025 
on April 24, 2025. This highly anticipated event 
brought together a spirited representation from 
23 student societies of Amin Campus, 19 
societies from Saleem Campus, and 3 active 
student clubs, showcasing vibrant student 
engagement and leadership potential across the 
university. 

Cabinet Elections 2025
Societies and Clubs Elected New Leaders   

Amin Campus

Saleem Campus
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Congratulations
to Winners
(Amin Campus)
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Congratulations
to Winners
(Saleem Campus)



The Characters Building Society at The University of Faisalabad organized 
a thought-provoking panel discussion on “Teaching Next Generation about 
Gender Equity”. The esteemed panelists, Dr Shabbir from Government 
College University Faisalabad (GCUF) and Ms Asma Iqbal from National 
Textile University (NTU), shared their expertise and insights on the 
importance of promoting gender equity among the next generation. The 
discussion highlighted the need for inclusive education and societal 
awareness to break down gender stereotypes and biases. The panelists 
emphasized the role of educators, parents, and community leaders in 
shaping young minds and fostering a culture of equality. The session 
encouraged the audience to reflect on their own biases and take proactive 
steps to promote gender equity in their personal and professional lives. 
The discussion concluded with a call to action, inspiring the audience to 
become agents of change in promoting a more equitable society.  

The Department of Rehabilitation Sciences proudly organized a free Bone Mineral Density (BMD) Camp, 
reflecting its commitment to promoting community health and well-being. The camp offered free screenings to help 
individuals assess their bone health and take preventive measures against osteoporosis and related conditions.
Advancing SDG 3 (Good Health and Well-Being), TUF took a meaningful step toward building healthier, stronger 
communities, emphasizing the importance of early detection and proactive healthcare.  

“Teaching Next Generation
  about Gender Equality” 

Panel Discussion on 

Free Bone Mineral Density Camp 
was set up by the Department of 
Rehabilitation Sciences   

22



TUF Students won Bronze at All Pakistan  
Government College University Faisalabad hosted 
the prestigious All Pakistan HEC InterVarsity Men 
Karate Championship, where, representing The 
University of Faisalabad with great spirit and 
determination, Muhammad Usama, a BS Sports 
Science student, and Zafeer Zahid, a BS Software 
Engineering student, showcased outstanding 
performances and proudly secured bronze medals in 
their respective categories.   

In a proud moment for The University of Faisalabad, two students 
from the BS Sports Sciences program, Wajeeha Amin and Rubab 
Murtaza, have been selected to represent Pakistan in the 
International Handball Federation (IHF) competitions as part of the 
Pakistan Junior Team and clinched the bronze medal. The team 
competed against formidable opponents from Turkmenistan, 
Uzbekistan, Kazakhstan, Tajikistan, and Mongolia, marking a 
significant milestone in Pakistan’s youth sports representation on the 
global stage.
This achievement not only highlights the athletic potential of TUF 
students but also reinforces the university’s commitment to 
excellence in sports and promoting youth participation at the 
international level.  

HEC InterVarsity Men Karate Championship

TUF Students clinched the Bronze Medal in the   
International Handball Federation (IHF) Competition
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The School of Nursing at TUF hosted an enlightening 
Punjab Culture Day event. Students came together in 
a vibrant celebration of culture, proudly showcasing 
the rich traditions of their heritage through dance, 
music, food, and traditional attire. The Campus 
grounds transformed into a colorful festival of unity, 
where each performance and display reflected the 
uniqueness of every culture represented. 

From graceful folk dances to delicious homemade 
dishes, and from colorful dress parades to storytelling 
skits, the event was a joyful reminder that diversity is 
our strength and learning about each other makes the 
students stronger together. Vice Principal School of 
Nursing, Ms Sana Liaqat and other Faculty members 
provided the platform for student to celebrate this 
cultural event. 

Punjab Culture Day 2025 at TUFPunjab Culture Day 2025 at TUF 
A Colorful Celebration of Heritage, Art, and Punjabi Spirit
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The University of Faisalabad was immersed in the 
rich cultural tapestry of Punjab as it celebrated 
Punjab Culture Day 2025 with unmatched 
enthusiasm and Punjabi swag. From traditional attire 
and folk music to captivating art and dynamic cultural 
performances, the campus radiated with the 
unstoppable energy of Punjab’s vibrant heritage.  

Students danced to the beats of dhol, embraced the 
charm of traditional rituals, and proudly displayed the 
timeless essence of Punjabi identity. The event 
beautifully captured the dynamic fusion of age-old 
traditions with modern-day expressions — a 
celebration where every ritual told a story and every 
moment burst with color, joy, and unity.

Adding an artistic highlight to the festivities, the TUF 
Art & Culture Society organized a themed painting 
competition titled “Feminine Spirit of Punjab,” 
honoring the strength, pride, and grace of Punjabi 
women. Nineteen talented students from the 
Department of Design & Interior participated, using ,

their creative expressions to reflect the soul of Punjab 
through powerful visuals. The winners of the painting 
competition were:

The competition was judged by esteemed guests 
Prof Dr Riaz Majeed, Head Department of Urdu, TUF, 
and Prof Muhammad Nasar Bhatti, Director QEC & 
Chairman, Humanities and Social Sciences, National 
Textile University, Faisalabad, who appreciated the 
students’ creativity and cultural sensitivity.

Punjab Culture Day 2025 at TUF was not just an 
event — it was a heartfelt tribute to the spirit of 
Punjab, bringing together tradition, youth, and artistic 
expression under one cultural banner. This 
celebration aligns with SDG 4 (Quality Education) 
and SDG 11 (Sustainable Cities and Communities) 
by nurturing cultural pride.

• 1st Position: Ms Aliza
• 2nd Position: Ms Mahnoor Naeem
• 3rd Position: Ms Mahrukh Khadim 
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The UMDC Annual Sports 
Fest 25 was a remarkable 
celebration of sportsmanship 
and unity. The inauguration 
began with the ribbon-cutting 
ceremony, followed by the 
flag-flying and lighting of the 
flame ceremonies.

Prof Dr Aman Ullah Malik, 
Rector of TUF, Prof Dr 
Muhammad Akram Malik, 
Principal of UMDC, and 
others who were also in 
attendance.
 

With exciting competitions in 
cricket, badminton, table 
tennis, and various races, the 
event brought together 
students from all disciplines.
 

Faisalabad Medical University 
triumphed in cricket, while 
UMDC shone in badminton 
and table tennis. The track 
events featured impressive 
performances, with Shiza 
Munir and Eman clinching gold 
medals in their respective 
races. A thrilling Tug of War 
match also added to the day’s 
excitement, with FMU 
emerging as the champions. 
Chief Guest Prof. Dr. Faisal 
Bilal Lodhi, Principal of FMU, 
graciously distributed prizes 
among the winners, 
acknowledging their 
outstanding performances and 
sportsmanship. We extend our 
heartfelt gratitude to our 
distinguished guests for their 
presence and support.    

UMDC SPORTS FEST 2025 
 Kicked off with Energy and Enthusiasm  
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A group of talented girls from The University of Faisalabad is embracing an exciting international academic 
journey in Turkey under our International Student Exchange Program. Five brilliant students from the 
Department of Nutrition & Dietetics are currently studying at Gelişim Üniversitesi Istanbul, Expanding 
their expertise in the field of health and nutrition.

Our Girls, Our Pride! 
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The National Business School at The University of 
Faisalabad proudly celebrated a remarkable achievement 
as its talented students from the BS Accounting and 
Finance program secured 1st Place in the prestigious 
FINSIGHT CHALLENGE, held during the DAIRA event 
organized by FAST University, Faisalabad. 
  
The FINSIGHT CHALLENGE, a competitive platform 
focused on strategic financial planning and 
problem-solving, brought together participants from 
leading universities across the region. TUF NBS team 
demonstrated exceptional analytical skills, creativity, and 
teamwork, outperforming all other contenders to claim the 
top position.

TUF Students of National Business School 
Triumphed at DAIRA Event at FAST University

BS Aviation 
Management
Students 
 Visited Faisalabad 
International Airport 
for Industry Exposure 

In line with The University of 
Faisalabad’s commitment to bridging 
the gap between academia and 
industry, a study tour to Faisalabad 
International Airport was organized for 
students of the BS Aviation 
Management program. This initiative 
aimed to provide students with 
real-world knowledge and practical 
exposure to aviation operations.

The students were warmly welcomed 
by distinguished professionals from the 
Civil Aviation Authority, including 
Madam Tasneem Akhtar, Airport 
Manager, Mr Salman Shahid, Deputy 
Director ATS, and Madam Bushra 
Habib, Deputy Director APS. These 
aviation experts shared invaluable 
insights into the history of the airport, its 
current operational framework, and the 
promising future of aviation in the 
region

As part of the visit, students explored 
key functional areas of the airport, 
including international and domestic 
arrival and departure terminals, 
security protocols, customs, and 
immigration procedures. They also had 
the opportunity to examine the critical 
infrastructure across both airside and 
landside areas.  

25



29

DILIG
ENCE HEALTH CARE 

THE GIRLS CORNER

CREATIVITY BY RIA 

KNITTERS

i-Shop The Girls Corner is a 
vibrant student-led initiative at 
The University of Faisalabad 
that promotes entrepreneurship, 
creativity, and community 
engagement. The girls corner 
features a delightful range of 
cute and trendy products, 
including accessories, 
handmade crafts, stationery, 
and decorative items that 
appeal strongly to the student 
community. The platform offers 
students especially from the 
Department of Radiology an 
opportunity to transform 
classroom knowledge into 
practical experience. Through 
selling innovative and attractive 
products, students enhance 
their communication, teamwork, 
and time management skills, 
making i-Shop a dynamic blend 
of learning and enterprise.    

THE GIRLS CORNER  

i-Shops at The University of 
Faisalabad proudly introduces 
Diligence Health Care, a 
dermatologist-recommended 
skincare brand known for its 
clinically-backed, results-driven 
products. Trusted by users and 
experts alike, Diligence offers 
effective solutions for glowing, 
healthy  skin.

Abdullah Hassan, a visionary 
student from the National 
Business School, redefined 
men’s fashion through his 
standout startup, Knitters. With 
a refined focus on premium 
fabrics, expert tailoring, and 
minimalist sophistication, 
Knitters is fast becoming the 
go-to brand for smart, 
breathable, and stylish 
menswear. From polished 
formal polo shirts to versatile 
summer staples, Knitters 
delivers clothing that meets the 
demands of both fashion and 
function—ideal for the hot, 
humid climate. 

DILIGENCE HEALTH CARE 

CREATIVITY BY RIA KNITTERS
In a heartwarming moment of 
pride and innovation, Horia 
Zainab, a Psychology student 
at The University of Faisalabad, 
officially launched her creative 
brand, @creativity_by_ria, at 
the iShop platform.  "Creativity 
by Ria" offers a unique blend of 
customized crafts and artistic 
products, representing the 
creative spirit and 
entrepreneurial ambition of 
youth. Horia expressed her 
deep gratitude to the university 
for encouraging students to 
convert their passions into 
ventures through hands-on 
experience at the iShop. 
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As President of TUF Literary 
Society, I, Zojaja Khan, a DPT 
student at The University of 
Faisalabad, have had the privilege 
of transforming my passion for 
public speaking and literature into 
purposeful action. 

Leading the Society has allowed 
me to channel my love for 
communication into organizing 
impactful literary events, seminars, 
and competitions that inspire 
creativity and dialogue across 
campus. Together with a dedicated 
team, we have worked to foster a 
culture of reading,

writing, and self-expression, 
empowering students to find their 
voice and connect through the 
written and spoken word. 

These efforts reflect not only our 
shared commitment to literary 
growth but also contribute to 
broader goals like SDG 4 (Quality 
Education) and SDG 10 (Reduced 
Inequalities). 

I am deeply grateful to TUF for 
providing the platform and 
encouragement to grow as a 
confident leader and advocate for 
literature. 

President of TUF 
Literary Society 

ZOJAJA KHAN

Graduate of 2016

Alumni and  Student Corner
DR FATIMA IQBAL

It fills me with immense pride to 
look back at my years at The 
University of Faisalabad, where 
my academic journey truly began. 
Walking through the corridors of 
TUF for the first time in 2011, I felt 
both nervous and excited, eager to 
explore what lay ahead. 

I found an encouraging 
environment, inspiring mentors, 
and countless opportunities to 
grow. After graduating in 2016, I 
pursued further studies and am 
currently a PhD Scholar and 
Associate Lecturer at the 
University of South Wales.

Being part of the academic world 
in the UK has opened new doors 
for me, and it’s humbling to be 
contributing to research and higher 
education at an international level.

TUF laid the groundwork that 
made this journey possible.  I wish 
The University of Faisalabad 
continued success. May it keep 
soaring to new heights and 
shaping future scholars, just as it 
shaped me.  
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